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5 May 2021 

Dear Parents,  

Compulsory Testing Notice (4/5/2021) 

 

Regarding the places visited by COVID-19 cases involving N501Y mutant strain with unknown 

sources, a compulsory testing notice was published in the Government Gazette on 4 May 2021. 

Extracts of the notice are as follows: 

 
B. Places patronised by the preliminary positive cases involving N501Y mutant strain  
 

1. Any person who had been present at Citygate (only the shopping mall is included), 18-20 Tat Tung Road & 

41 Man Tung Road, Tung Chung, Lantau Island, New Territories, Hong Kong at any time during the period 

from April 10 to April 26, 2021 (including but not limited to full-time, part-time and relief staff and visitors), 

has to undergo testing by May 7, 2021. If persons subject to compulsory testing have previously undergone 

testing between April 30 and May 4, 2021, they would be taken to have complied with the requirements set 

out in the compulsory testing notice.  

 

2. Any person who had been present at Ling Liang Church Sau Tak Primary School, 35 Man Tung Road, 

Tung Chung, Lantau Island, New Territories, Hong Kong at any time during the period from April 8 to May 

4, 2021 (including but not limited to full-time, part-time and relief staff and visitors), has to undergo testing 

by May 7, 2021.  

 

C. Places patronised by the previous confirmed case with unknown sources of infection involving 

N501Y mutant strain  
 

1. Any person who had been present at Zaks, Shop G04 on G/F & Shop 103 on 1/F, D'Deck, Discovery Bay, 

New Territories, Hong Kong at any time on April 11, 2021 (including but not limited to full-time, part-time 

and relief staff and visitors), has to undergo testing by May 7, 2021.  

 

2. Any person who had been present at Novotel Citygate Hong Kong, 51 Man Tung Road, Tung Chung, 

Lantau Island, New Territories, Hong Kong at any time during the period from April 10 to April 11, 2021 

(including but not limited to full-time, part-time and relief staff and visitors), has to undergo testing by May 

7, 2021  

 

3. Any person who had been present at Curry Lounge at Shop S, G/F, SeaView Crescent, 8 Tung Chung 

Waterfront Road, Tung Chung, Lantau Island, New Territories, Hong Kong at any time on April 10, 2021 

(including but not limited to full-time, part-time and relief staff and visitors), has to undergo testing by May 

7, 2021.  

 

Please refer to the compulsory testing notice dated 4 May 2021 published in the Government 

Gazette for details. (Annex 1) 

 

Upon receiving the notification, the School has explained the latest situation to all students and 

staff and helped to identify those who are subject to compulsory testing today in class time. 

Although only a very small number of students were identified for compulsory testing, we still 

reminded the concerned students to take COVID-19 test as soon as possible.  

 

In accordance with the guidelines for schools, students who are subject to compulsory testing 

must inform the school after obtaining the negative COVID-19 test results before returning to the 

school. Should your child be subject to compulsory testing, please report the negative results to 

class teacher(s) upon receipt of the test result. Students must present the related proof (for example, 

email delivered by Automatic Batch Mailer or laboratory testing reports) to the school before 

entry to the campus. Before obtaining the negative results, your child must study at home. Please 

observe the leave application procedure to report for absence. The School will use to discretion to 

handle such applications.  

 

  

https://gia.info.gov.hk/general/202105/05/P2021050500049_366553_1_1620150576517.pdf


 

Should you have any questions, please feel free to contact your child(ren)’s class teacher(s).  

 
 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

Mr. Lau Tat Kwong 

  Principal 


